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Subject: Proposed Rulemaking
7 PA Code Ch. 130d
Application of Soil and Groundwater Contaminated with Agricultural
Chemicals to Agricultural Lands

Dear Mr, Tacelosky;

As chairman of the PA House of Representatives Agriculture and Rural Affairs
committee I appreciate the opportunity to offer comment on the Proposed Rulemaking regarding
application of soil and groundwater contaminated with agricultural chemicals to agricultural
lands. I am pleased that the department is finally moving forward with regulations intended to
implement this important provision of legislation originally enacted by the General Assembly as
Act 2 of 1995.

I am, however, concerned that the proposal unduly complicates a provision that, when
enacted, was looked upon as a very straightforward and scientifically defensible solution to a
potential environmental problem. Agricultural chemicals are highly regulated and proven safe
when used according to label requirements. As presented to the legislature seven years ago, it
seems that remediation of contaminated soil and groundwater should be a matter of determining
the level of contamination and then applying the contaminated material to the land at the same
concentrations as the label limits. I do not believe that the additional and extensive testing for
other chemicals, or the review of the entire history of the site for other potential contaminates as
suggested by the proposal was ever envisioned when this legislation was passed. Rather, it was
viewed as relatively simple, logical and environmentally sound approach to remediation of a
specific accidental incident.
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A more specific concern is with respect to the definition of "agricultural chemical
facility" contained in the proposal. I believe that it was die intent of the legislature that this
program include individual farm operations and it is important that this definition be interpreted
in that manner. It is my suggestion that for the sake of clarity it would be helpful to specifically
address this in the regulations. This would help ensure that the program has the greatest possible
opportunity to successfully address accidental spill remediation in an environmentally safe
manner.

I also call your attention to and want to incorporate by reference the more detailed
comments attached from Ab Basu, Crop Life America; David Flakne, Syngcnta Crop Protection;
and Robert Fugitt, DuPont Crop Protection. These are all responsible industry resources that will
be directly involved in carrying out the provisions of the regulatory proposal and, significantly,
have first hand experience with successful similar programs in other states. It is my
recommendation that their observations and comments be given serious consideration.

The goal of all parties is to establish a process whereby land application is a safe md
viable alternative for the remediation of soil and water contaminated by agricultural chemicals* I
look forward to working with the department and the private sector in establishing final
regulations that accomplish this goal with the least possible extraneous complications.

Raymond Bunt, Jr., Majority Chairman
Agriculture and Rural Affairs Committee
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